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March 16, 2017 

 

Members, House Committee on Health     

Ohio State House  

1 Capitol Square   

Columbus, OH 43215 

 

Re: NORD Support for House Bill 72 

 

Dear Members of the Health, Human Services and Medicaid Committee: 
 

On behalf of the 1-in-10 people in Ohio living with a rare disease, the National Organization for 

Rare Disorders (NORD) urges you to support HB 72, an act relating to step therapy protocols.  

NORD is the leading voice of the rare disease community dedicated to helping people with rare 

“orphan” diseases and assisting the organizations that serve them. Any disease affecting fewer 

than 200,000 Americans is considered rare. We believe strongly that every patient deserves the 

medical care that is best suited for their medical situation and that is most likely to give them the 

best results. Based on the reports we receive from member organizations, as well as individuals, 

step therapy is increasingly being applied in Ohio with little regard for a patient’s treatment 

history and specific medical needs. 

As written, HB 72 will address this issue by providing new protections for patients when health 

plan implement step therapy. First, it requires that step therapy is based on medical criteria and 

clinical guidelines developed by independent experts. Second, it will create a simple and 

accessible appeals process for patients and providers. And finally, it will allow patients to be 

exempted from step therapy completely based on a proven medical need.  

To ensure patient safety, Ohio needs to ensure that step therapy does not interfere with 

appropriate care. By implementing the protections outlined in HB 72, Ohio will be protecting 

patients while still enabling health plans to achieve the cost saving benefits of step therapy when 

it is appropriate.  

Once again, we appreciate the opportunity to comment on this legislation and strongly urge 

the committee to support HB 72.   

Sincerely, 

 

Peter L. Saltonstall, CEO 
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To ensure patient safety, health care providers need to know which medicine was dispensed to 

the patient, whether a substitution was made and to what alternative product. These factors are 

all critical information that needs to be taken into consideration when supplying a patient with 

medication.  

NORD is committed to the identification, treatment, and cure of rare disorders through programs 

of education, advocacy, research, and service. Patients in the rare disease community experience 

many unforeseeable variables and outcomes. By securing effective biological product 

substitution laws, California can guarantee these patients prudence in prescriber communication 

that has the potential to alter dramatically the course of their treatment. 

On behalf of NORD and the millions of Americans who face the struggles of a rare disease, 

we appreciate the opportunity to comment on this legislation. We strongly urge you to sign 

SB 875, which includes prescriber communication and will ensure increased access to this 

new age of medicines is done in a safe, reliable and consistent way for patients and 

physicians.  

If we can supply additional information, please do not hesitate to let us know. Tim Boyd, 

NORD’s Associate Director of State Policy, is available to assist as needed. Tim can be reached 

at (202) 545-3830 or via email at tboyd@rarediseases.org.  
 

Sincerely, 

 

Peter L. Saltonstall, President and CEO 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


